CITY OF THORNTON – FEBRUARY 5, 2018 – 7:00 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Mike Jensen calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Michael Younge, Randall Bohman and Rob Duff.  Absent:  Roger Engebretson.  Also, present:  Tom Janeka and Savannah Howe – Pioneer Enterprise reporter.
Duff made a motion to approve the agenda.  Younge seconded, motion carried.

Bohman made a motion to approve the minutes from both meetings in January.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

Younge made a motion to approve payment of the bills.  Duff seconded, motion carried.

Younge made a motion to approve the amended Employee Handbook & Policies and to adopt by Resolution.  Bohman seconded.  Roll call vote, Jensen aye, Younge aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, therefore Resolution #18-03 adopted.
Bill Plymat present at 7:05 p.m.
Duff made a motion to adopt the Cerro Gordo Multi-Jurisdictional Mitigation Plan by Resolution.  Jensen seconded.  Roll call vote, Jensen aye, Younge aye, Bohman aye, Duff aye, therefore Resolution #18-04 adopted.
Mayor Jensen reported the City is waiting for bids for the Emergency lighting that will be installed at the Library and Community Center.  Jensen asked the Council if they had an issue with him submitting a bid for the project.  There were no issues.  Bids for the project will be sealed and opened at the March City Council meeting.  The UL rated exit signs will be ordered by the City.
Younge made a motion to approve Pleasant Valley Golf’s liquor license renewal.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.
The proposed budget for fiscal year 2018-19 was presented.  Jensen made a motion to set the Public Hearing date for Monday, March 5, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. Younge seconded, motion carried.
Citizen Bill Plymat expressed concerns regarding snow removal. He felt the plow drivers were causing unnecessary damage to citizens yards in the City right-of-way. Photos of the areas of concern were presented by Plymat.  He felt the drivers were going too fast and getting too close to citizens yards, leaving piles of grass and dirt.  Mayor Jensen said that he looked at the areas of concern prior to the meeting and he felt the areas would be fine, but the City will have work to do in the spring.  
Plymat left the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Duff mentioned the possibility of changing the meeting time from 7:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.  Since this is set by Ordinance, the proper steps will need to be followed.  Council members were in agreement to place this item on the March agenda.

Younge made a motion to adjourn.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.
Michelle Duff, Thornton City Clerk

Mike Jensen, Mayor, City of Thornton

